Sent: Wednesday, June 07, 2017 9:48 AM
To:
Subject: Meeting - July 11, 2017 - Delegation to Public Safety

Good Morning-,

Thank you for seeing me at your office yesterday and informing me of the Delegation to Public Safety
Meeting on July 11, 2017.

I would like to attend this meeting as | have seen an increase is suspicious activities, vehicles coming and
going, break & enter, drug dealings and male subjects urinating on private properties (front porches of
houses) in my neighbourhood over the past 5-6 months

As well, on May 19, 2017 as | was walking my dog at 12:05 and a hand gun was used and the suspect
pulled the trigger and fired off 5-6 shots at another vehicle that was about 30 feet from me before firing
off another 4-5 shots within 10 feet directly at me before fleeing the area. | contacted 911 and the
RCMP sent about 4-5 police units to the scene within 2 minutes. | was fortunate that day and the gun
was not loaded with real bullets!

But the sounds of the gun firing and the image of the gun pointed directly at your face is enough to send
terror to everybody in the neighbourhood. An e-mail was circulated to the area residents through our
block watch captain.

Our neighbourhood is a “Block Watch” recognized area and the majority of the criminal activities are
occurring are within 30-50 feet of the entrance to Wesburn Community Centre and playing fields.

The criminal activities are happening in the early evenings when the park is busy and well into the early
morning hours when most of the residents of the neighbourhood are asleep.

Video footage of some of the crimes have been provided to the RCMP and neighbours are calling into
“Non-Emergency RCMP” to report criminal incidents almost on a daily basis and sometimes multiple

times in one evening.

The majority of the individuals involved are Indo-Canadian in their early 20’s and half of the vehicles
they are driving are luxury vehicles.

The neighbourhood is a family oriented area with amenities to park and numerous schools. We should
not have to tolerate outsiders of this neighbourhood coming in and instilling fear to the community.

We are looking for solutions and recognize that we need support from our municipal government and
local police agency.

I look forward to hearing back from you on this matter.

Sincerely,





